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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

February 25, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, February 25, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Aaron C. Summers and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor Bobbie Abel; Attorney Dave Lett; Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Josh Hughett, Martin County Journal; Greg Hamilton; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; Josh Greene, Chief Deputy; Danielle Murphy, Matron; Kevin Meyer; Ron Hettle; Vicki Wathen, Census; Paul McFeaters. 
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of February 11, 2020 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commission Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor, motion passed. 

The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the bi-weekly work report. Equipment was discussed. A motion to approve the purchase of a Maintainer, pending inspection in the amount of $19,400 was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed.  A motion to approve the purchase of two trucks pending inspection, in the amounts of $69,500 and the second in the amount of $62,500 was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed.
A motion to approve the hiring of a new mechanic was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed. 
Ron Hettle, requested brush cutting be done along the road by his residence.  Superintendent Padgett will follow up on this.  Padgett also requested everyone be patient with the pot hole situation.  They are working on them as weather and time allows.

Josh Greene, Chief Deputy, gave the Sheriff’s report as Sheriff Roush was completing training. There are currently seventy-one inmates with seventeen from Vigo County. The jail had a water line break.  Repairs have been completed.  They will be upgrading four of the fleet vehicles this year.  
Vicki Wathen, Census, reported progress of the Census Committee, no one attended the second meeting.  Her volunteer duties should be winding down as questionnaires go out in March.   Census workers will be going door to door to gather data for the census of those who do not respond to the mailed questionnaires. 

Attorney Lett, advised he has reviewed the Memo of Understanding between Purdue and Martin County Commissioners for internet service for the Soil and Water Office and Civil Defense.  The County will pay Purdue $650.00 per year for internet service at both locations.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Greg Hamilton and Paul McFeaters, spoke about Martin County becoming a 2A Sanctuary and the historic value the resolution could potentially have in the future.  Attorney Lett stated that there are many Counties and States which are becoming involved with the 2A movement.  Attorney Lett upon the Commissioners request prepared and read aloud Resolution 2020-2, a Resolution of the Martin County Board of Commissioners to Preserve the Right to Keep and Bear Arms.  A motion to approve Resolution 2020-2 was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, the motion passed. 

A motion to add Clovis Venters to the list of Veterans Drivers was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, motion passed.
Bobbie Abel, Auditor, advised the Commissioners that a fake phishing email was sent out to Seventy-one employees, twenty-seven clicked on the link in the email, and one supplied their user name before stopping.  Abel stated the response to the email worked as it should have.  One employee immediately called the Auditor’s office when the mistake was realized and the Auditor’s office proceeded to notify other employees of the issue.   The exercise was to determine if future training is needed.  This was another test to make sure Martin County is doing everything necessary to protect vital information.  A quote for training was submitted by KnowB4.  Abel is seeking a quote from a competitor before the Commissioners will decide how to proceed. A quote to replace the ceiling tiles downstairs at the Courthouse was submitted and tabled.
Commissioner Boyd asked if the switch had been replaced in the computer room and Auditor Abel stated the work was completed. The invoice was just received and will go out in the next accounts payable batch.
President George, signed a letter which local Child Care providers must submit to the State for licensing purposes.  The letter states that Martin County does not require licenses nor business permits for Child Care Facilities.
Important Dates:

Safety Meeting to be held, Wednesday, March 11, 2020 @ 9:00 am
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:32 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, March 10, 2020 at 5:30pm.  
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